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Speaker November 3rd
 Anne Stang, Alberta Family History Society

All Clubs’ Remembrance Day Meeting

Meeting Minutes November 3rd

Remembrance Day cont’d

What’s Up !!

Bowling Fellowship Event

Meeting Minutes November 11th

Our Arch Supporters ... THANK YOU !!

Rotary Curling League of Calgary Wins Award

Australian Rotary Friendship Exchange Visitors
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Bart introduced Anne Stang as the speaker for this 
meeting. 

Anne was born in Macklin and raised on a farm near 
Primate Saskatchewan.  She attended the Universities of 
Saskatchewan, Alberta and Western in Ontario 
completing degrees 
in Education and 
Library Science.  

She has been the president of the Calgary 
Chapter of the American Historical Society 
of Germans from Russia since 2011.

Anne traced her ancestors from Germany to 
Russia to Canada with a few stops in 
between.  The group maintained the 
Germany language to this day and she is still 
proficient in German.

President Dale thanked Anne in the usual manner.

Coronal Jim Hennessay (Ret), a member of the 
Heritage Club, introduced Major Chris Hunt as the 
speaker for the day.  Major Hunt served in Kosavo 
and in Afghanistan and is now retired from the 
regular army and working for the Provincial 
Government.  He was very involved with the 500 
reservists who worked here during the big flood and 
will be taking over the reserve group here in 
Calgary.

Major Hunt 
is the 
incoming 
Commander 
of the King’s Own Calgary Regiment.  
This group was first formed in 1910 and 
took part in WW I and WW II.  It was an 
armored regiment focused on mounted 
reconnaissance.  In WW I, their 
commander, John George Pattison was 
awarded the Victoria Cross at Vimy 
Ridge for single handily destroying a 
German machine gun nest.
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November is a very busy and interesting time for Rotary and 
our members.  It is ‘Movember’ when some (males) grow 
mustaches in recognition of the one in eight males who will 
experience prostate cancer sometime in their lifetime.  It is 
Rotary Foundation Month as well as the month that we are 
asked to contribute to the Rotary Clubs of Calgary Foundation.  
As well, we will take time to honour the Canadians who served 
in military services.

Past Presidents Stephen Pick and Dave Wylie greeted us at the 
door.  

President Dale started the meeting 
at 12:15 standard time, and Ruth 
Wylie on the piano led us in 
singing the national anthem and 
the Rotary Grace.

Stephen introduced the visiting 
Rotarian and guests, including a 
visiting Rotarian from Panama.

Neil Beatty advised that Jan Tolefson 
had passed away and that the 
memorial service in her honour would 
be held at 1:30 in the Presbyterian 
Church on Thursday.

Bart had word from Gary Miller who is 
feeling great down in his new home in 
Ontario.

The visiting Rotarian from 
Panama spoke to us briefly 
on her club and their 
projects.

Rob Wolfson did the birthday 
and anniversary 

announcements.  Notable milestones included Ian and Gwen 
Burgess married for 55 years, and Harry Nazarchuk being a 
member of this Club for 33 years.

Joe Hooper asked for more help 
with staffing the Christmas 
Market parking at Spruce 
Meadows.

Rob Wolfson was busy giving 
out $36 to a surprised Gord 
Billings for cribbage, as well as 
$150. to the absent Garth 
Sabirsh for winning the baseball 
World Series pool.  Rob has 

done wonders for the Club and some of our members, having 
generated $1,825 for the Club from the many pools that he 
has created.

Stephen announced the 2nd call for nominations for officers of 
the Club.  They are needed by November 17th.

Anne Dale won the 50-50 draw 
and immediately donated it back 
to the Club.

Ian Burgess acted as Sergeant-at-
Arms and asked impossible 
questions that not even the most 
brilliant of Rotarians could answer, 
but he succeeded in raising some 
funds for the Club.

In WW II the Regiment landed at Dieppe with 29 tanks but 
their commander drowned in one of the tanks as they tried to 
make land.  In spite of this loss and others, 15 tanks did make 
it across the seawall.  Sadly, 15 of the men were killed and 157 
were taken prisoner by the Germans.  The Regiment did 
reform and successfully landed in Sicily in 1943. 

At the present time, there are 68,000 active servicemen and 
women and 27,000 reservists. 

During WW I, 625,000 Canadians served with 61,000 killed 
and 154,000 wounded.  The odds were that 1 in 3 would be 
killed or wounded — not good odds.  During WW II, 1.1 
million men and women served and the odds for survival were 
better than during the WW I conflict as it was a much more 
mechanized war.  In the Korean War, 27,000 served and 516 
were killed.  In Peacekeeping over the years 125,000 served 
with 125 being killed.  In Afghanistan from 2001-2014 158 
were killed and 2000 
wounded in total for 
the Canadian 
military.  There were 
42 from Major 
Hunt’s Regiment 
who served in this 
war and Corporal 
Nathan Hornburg 
was killed in action.

On a happier note, it 
was announced that 
the meeting would 
result in over $7,000 
for the Veterans Food 
Bank.



Rotary Foundation Month
November 17th  Mike French  —  Rotary Foundation
  Nominating Committee report
November 18  Board of Directors meeting  —  5:30 pm, Horton Road Legion
November 20th - 22nd Parking @ Spruce Meadows for The Christmas Market
November 24th  Jim Hope Rosse, former CFL Official
  Annual Meeting and Elections
November  27th - 29th Parking @ Spruce Meadows for The Christmas Market

Disease Prevention and Treatment Month
December 1st  Vicki McLaughlin  —  The Cinderella Project
December 8th  Seniors Luncheon @ the Carriage House
December 9th  Board of Directors meeting  —  5:30 pm, Horton Road Legion
December 15th  Club Christmas Dinner @ the Carriage House
December 22nd  Bart Dailley  —  Things You May Not Know
December 29th  No meeting

    2016

Vocational Service Month
January 5th  Ken King, President, Calgary Flames  —  Calgary Next
January 13th  Board of Directors meeting  —  5:30 pm, Horton Road Legion
January 26th  Janet Brown, Public Opinion Consultant

Peace and Conflict Prevention/Resolution Month
February 2nd  Glenn Suart, Great Ideas Man
February 10th  Board of Directors meeting  —  5:30 pm, Horton Road Legion

Sign up now for this fun event!!

Thursday, December 3rd, 4:30-6:30pm
Toppler Bowl, 7640 Fairmount Drive SE

$20 pp

Drinks & a bite to eat afterwards @
Limericks Pub, 7304 Macleod Trail

Contact Rob Wolfson
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Our Club attended the meeting of all Rotary clubs in 
Calgary at the Carriage House in remembering and 
honouring the men and women who have served in our 
military over the years.

The group of 316 Rotarian and guests gathered for the 
opening O Canada at 10:30 a.m. with Rotarian Roger 
Fayne from the Centennial Club acting as the MC.  District 
Governor Martin Harvey recounted a very personal story 
of visiting his grandfather’s grave in France with his 90-
year-old father, who was only three years old when his 
father went off to war never to return.

At 11:00 we stood for the “Last Post” and two minutes of 
silence for personal reflections on the past wars and the 
people we knew who served.

A representative from each club read the names of their 
past and present members who have served in the military.  

President Dale read the following from our Club:
 Chuck Bury
 Bob Depledge 
 Dr Tom Alexander
 Barry Moreland
 Leuw Reid
 Alistair Limpitlaw
 Art Severs
 Donald McLean
 Al Pettigrew
 Heide Kramer
 John Barratt (South African Navy)
 Garry Miller

We are grateful for the contribution these members made 
in the defense of the free world and helping to keep our 
families safe.






